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None of those 134 lifers were returned to the program because in 1995 Gov Glendening effectively ended the program by declaring that ‘life means life’. One of those individuals in that program, Walter Lomax, was released after serving 39 years – not because he was returned to the program but becausof overwhelming evidence showing his innocence. 
Walter vowed to never forget the men that remained and he has kept his word.  As director of Maryland Restorative Justice Initiative (MRJI) he has worked tirelessly to take the politics out of this process with Senate Bill 900.
SB 900, states that a person who has served 20 years of a current life sentence, has received a recommendation to be released from the parole board, and has a favorable evaluation from the prison should be allowed to appear before a three judge panel for consideration of release.  Currently, the governor must approve parole for people with a life sentence; the current and past governors have chosen to deny parole to this entire category of eligible people.
Maryland Restorative Justice Initiative

P.O. Box 33313

Baltimore, Maryland 21218

For more information on becoming involved or having a speaker come to your church or civic group contact Sister Dolores.

 DChepiga@vincentbaltimore.org
Sister Dolores

Prison Outreach Coordinator

St. Vincent de Paul of Baltimore

320 Cathedral St

Baltimore, MD 21201
www.resstorativejustice.org
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	Lifers at MCIH
Eddie h… extended n invitation to CURE to come visit a group of lifers at Hagerstown. On April 19 Sharrie Booth, MD CURE and and Charlie Sullivan, National CURE were welcomed by a large group at MCI-H. 
They were greeted and escorted by …, Assistant Warden…  Both were subsequently interviewed by Robert Leisure as turns were taken to speak to the group.
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Legislative Updates

Senator Jim Webb - SB 914

Senate Bill 914 proposes the establishment of the National Criminal Justice Commission. The commission would undertake a comprehensive review of the criminal justice system and make reform recommendations to impove public safety, cost effectiveness, overall prison administration and FAIRNESS in the implementation of the Nation’s criminal justice system.

While it may be tempting to dismiss this as another commission’s recommendations that get ignored, there is reason for hope. There is strong support for this bill and some very respected members of congress have already signed on to it. This has received a lot of press because it is quite rare for a major politician to introduce a bill that contradicts the mindless ‘tough on crime’ attitude of many Americans. And press is what we need! Public opinions and perceptions do not change easily and every time truths are repeated it helps in the evolution of public opinion.

 Many of us  - I would say most – who are involved in prison reformation know that the US has 5% of the world’s population but 25% of the world’s incarerated population. Sen Webb again repeated these statistics and said “either we have the most evil people on earth living in the United States;or we are doing something dramatically wrong in terms of how we approach the issue of criminal justice…”

The more this issue is in the public eye, the more of a chance there is for real prison reform.
The group is committed to creating change in themselves, their environment, and the world, if they could.  During another session, the group developed “power thought” cards -- each thought to go on a card for the Covenant House in DC to give to homeless children with their lunch.  A member of the group wrote a play for the inmates, charged a can of food for admission and the group donated the food to a local charity.
 After each session, we submit a summary of the session to Warden Brenda Shell.  She has been very supportive of the group and was even a presenter at one of the sessions.  

Because of their demonstrated caring, enthusiasm and love, the I-WISH group has convinced us at Maryland CURE that they deserve a second chance.  Let’s try to convince others!    
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Maryland State Commission on Criminal Sentencing
The Maryland State Commission on Criminal Sentencing Policy annual public comments session was held on November 26th in Annapolis.  The Commission works to increase equity in sentencing by reducing disparity in sentencing.  http://www.msccsp.org/
Several advocacy groups attended and spoke including Families against Injustice (Connie Smith), Outside Connection (Jennifer Smith), and Ed Sabin, a MD CURE member.
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Families of Prisoners Coalition (FPC) recently signed into a partnering agreement with Fusions Partnerships, Inc (Fusion).  Fusion is a 501 (c) (3) non profit organization that serves as an incubator and fiscal sponsor to support community projects and organizations to develop their ideas while working for positive change and more effective work in communities.  

The role of the FPC is to encourage the development of reentry-based collaboration and act as a voice for impacted families, prisoners, and previously incarcerated individuals.   

The FPC is on a fast track in developing their infrastructure and is actively seeking to engage families of prisoners, previously incarcerated individuals, organizations and prisoners to participate in activities, e.g. (focus groups, workshops, think tank sessions, etc.) that will be useful in identifying issues and solutions within the Maryland Division of Corrections.

There is also a critical need for family members to become engaged in work that will create expanded reentry programs and services for their loved ones who will be returning from prison.  

Continued …….


	FPC continued…..

The next meeting of the FPC is scheduled on Saturday, January 26, 2008

WHERE:  The Cork Gallery, 302 E. Federal Street, 4th floor (ring doorbell # 9), Baltimore, MD 21202.

WHEN:  Saturday, January 26, 2008 from 1:00 to 3:00 pm

We encourage Families of Prisoners to come out and become at part of a movement to help prisoners, their families, and previously incarcerated individuals. 




	
 
	Organizations/Meetings/Contacts/Happenings

Maryland’s Outside Connection – Jennifer Smith 

If you are interested in being on Maryland’s Outside Connection’s mailing list write to:

outsideconnect@hotmail.com
Visit www.prisontalk.com ENTER and click the link to MARYLAND. There is EXCELLLENT information posted on this site.

Families of Prisoners Coalition – Betty Inge (meeting info page3)

FamiliesofPrisonersCoaltion@comcast.net
Families Against Injustice – Connie Smith

Next meeting Feb 8,2008  6:00pm – 8:00 pm

Sojourner Douglas College

200 N Central Ave, Balt.MD

smithconnieb@aol.com
MD CURE – Sharrie Booth/Mary Pat Deverneil

Next meeting Feb 16, 2008 10:00 am – 11:30 am (page 2)

mdcure@curenational.org
St. Vincent de Paul of Baltimore – a faith based charity affiliated with the Catholic Church;striving to renew and adapt to the changing needs of those it serves

320 Cathedral St., Balt MD 21201

http://www.vincentbaltimore.org
  
	Register with the National Criminal Justice Reference Service to get current criminal justice information.

P O Box 6000, Rockville, MD 20849-6000

www.ncjrs.gov

JusticeMaryland – a statewide criminal justice advocacy organization.

www.justicemaryland.org
Cell Door Magazine -  www.celldoor.com – written by many people in prison. Send sort stories, opinions, poetry and art submissions to:

Cell Door Magazine

12200 Rd. 41.9, Mancos, CO 81328
Maryland CURE is a Chapter of CURE, a national grass-roots organization dedicated to reducing crime through reform of the criminal justice system.
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In 1993, following the tragic murder suicide of an individual in the work  and prerelease system, all persons serving parole eligible life sentences were removed from the program and returned to prison. They were to be evaluated and returned to the program if they were thought to be qualified.   
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Maryland Citizens United for the Rehabilitation of Errants





Art of Living





At the last MD CURE meeting, Debby Doyle relayed her experience with the Art of Living prison program. The DC Department of Corrections has allowed these programs and it has been endorsed by Peter A Roemer, M.D., Psychiatrist DC Dept of Corrections.





The Art of Living Prison Program serves the entire criminal justice community: incarcerated adults, juveniles and their familes;ex-offenders; victims of violence and crime; correctional officers and law enforcement administrators.





Continued next column…











Maryland CURE Meeting





Saturday, June 20, 2009


10:00 AM – 11:30 AM





The Meeting House


5885 Robert Oliver Place


             Columbia, MD


206-203-1783





NOTE:  Md CURE meetings will be held quarterly on the third Saturday of March, June, September and the second Saturday of December





Art of Living cont….





Studies conducted in the criminal justice arena have shown that in-prison programs help to reduce recidivism.  The Art of Living Prison Program is adaptable to serve the needs of institutions, law enforcement departments and communities.





The Art of Living Prison Program provides the structure to deliver the common goal of uplifting human values within the criminal justice community.











� HYPERLINK "http://us.artofliving.org/prison-program/index.html" ��http://us.artofliving.org/prison-program/index.html�
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Contact FPC





� HYPERLINK "mailto:FamiliesofPrisonersCoalition@comcast.net" ��FamiliesofPrisonersCoalition@comcast.net�





Balt: Lea Green Corrine Stanley


DC/Metro Vivian Penda, Betty Inge





2008 – A New Year and time to get involved with making a difference.  We welcome you to our CURE meeting on Feb 16 (page 2) or contact any of our kindred organizations. We are all working for the same goals; incarceration as a last resort and providing rehabilitative opportunities; 


We all recognize the need to END society’s reliance on incarceration.
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